The annual pre-Christmas Black Santa Sitout for Charities by the Dean of Belfast raised just over £250,000.  The local charities and community groups who will benefit from the Sitout will receive their donations at a ‘Good Samaritans’ Service’ on Sunday February 7 at 3.30 pm.

Dean Houston McKelvey said, “Once again the people of this community have been extremely generous. The economic depression had no effect on the outcome. The Black Santa team and the lay helpers have been greatly encouraged by the spirit of the contributors - individuals, clubs, schools and churches”.

